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ONLY THREE MONTHS UNTIL NEW RATES 
ARE YOU READY? This coming July (July 1, 2024) contribution rates for all three 
classes will change. Per Idaho Statute 59-1322(5), the PERSI Board must adjust 
contribution rates when the fund’s amortization period exceeds 25 years. In October 
2022, the Board proposed a series of contribution rate increases to comply with the 
statute, the first of which is scheduled to become effective July 1, 2024.  

Future contribution rate adjustments are reviewed by the Board annually to 
determine whether they will be implemented, delayed, or eliminated.  At the 
September 2023 Board meeting, the Board reviewed the draft for the FY 2023 
Actuarial Valuation and determined that the first in the series of contribution rate 
increases was appropriate based upon the actuarial valuation and volatility in the 
market. 

The Board has approved the following contribution rate adjustments to be effective 
July 1, 2024. 

 

If you have questions, please call the PERSI Answer Center at 1-800-451-8228 or 208-
334-3365. 

   

LEGISLATION PERSI IS WATCHING 

 

 
This year’s legislative session is very busy. 

There are several bills that have the potential of 
impacting PERSI including PERSI’s own legislative bills. 

As of this newsletter, the following bills are either 
signed by the Governor or active in the legislature... 

READ MORE HERE 

 

 

   

https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/IDPERS/2024/03/19/file_attachments/2819429/2024-Legislation%20PERSI%20is%20Watching.pdf


LET YOUR EMPLOYEES KNOW THAT... 
The Ada County Highway District (ACHD) will start 
major road construction in Boise on N. 8th Street 
between State Street and W. Franklin Street beginning 
Monday, April 1, 2024. 

This construction will limit access to  the PERSI office 
from N. 8th Street. You will still be able to access the 
PERSI office and member parking by turning onto W. 
Washington off of N. 9th Street. 

The project is estimated to last for one (1) year. We will 
post updates on street access as it becomes available 
and additional information on our website, 
www.persi.idaho.gov. 

If you have questions, please contact the PERSI Answer 
Center at 1-800-451-8228 or 208-334-3365. 

CLICK HERE FOR IMPACTED AREA

   

JOIN EMPOWER THIS APRIL! 

    

Presented by EMPOWER, recordkeeper of the PERSI 
Choice 401(k) Plan.  
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UPCOMING HOLIDAYS 

 

 
PERSI will be closed in observance of the following 
holidays: 

• Monday, May 27 – Memorial Day 

• Wednesday, June 19 – Juneteenth 

• Thursday, July 4 – Independence Day 

If you have questions, call the PERSI Answer Center at 
1-800-451-8228 or 208-334-3365. 
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